July 20, 2017

Town of Eleanor
P.O. Box 185
Eleanor, WV 25070

A regular meeting of the town council of the Town of Eleanor was held at 7:30 PM.

Present: Mayor W. F. Halstead
Recorder L. S. Casto
Councilman K. Childers
Councilman C. Clendenin
Councilwoman T. Harmon
Councilman J. MclLane
Councilman J. Tolley

Visitors: Aaron Truitt
Larry Wingo
Adam Childers
Jerry Null
Robert Allen
James Moore
Kim Moore

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.

The minutes of the previous meeting was approved as presented on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2" by J.
Tolley & carried.

The liability forecast was approved for payment on a motion by C. Clendenin, 2™ by T. Harmon &
carried.

Report From Standing Committees/ -0-

Sewer/ The sink hole will be repaired, not sure when.

Parks/The damage caused by the jeep in the park was not repaired properly and the person responsible
for the damage did not show up for court. If he does not show up for the next court date his license will

be suspended by the judge.

Police/ Larry Wingo was hired full time to replace Nikki Rowe. He has begun work and is here tonight to
meet everyone.

Report From Officers of the Town/ -0-

Action Upon Petitions/ -0-



Enactment of Ordinance/ -0-

Filling Vacancies in positions of Officers and Employees/
Jim Mayle, part time mower, has returned to work after falling at the library.

Miscellaneous and Unfinished Business/

Jerry Null informed council that he is concerned about the safety of the men when hanging the flags for
holidays. Council was in agreement to have a vehicle follow the truck with flashers to help alert traffic
to what they are doing.

Janet Williams asked where we stood with the web page and was told that Cam and Joey are working
with ABC to get it set up and running,.

Janet informed the mayor and council that she had walked past a bag of trash setting on the front porch
of the Red House for over a week and no one had picked it up. Mayor Halstead will talk with the
maintenance men about this. She also would like to see some landscaping done to the Red House.

Mr. Allen thanked K. Childers for the apartment building on Roosevelt Blvd. which has been cleaned up.
Mayor Halstead expressed a need for a mower for the town. Must be a commercial grade. Will check
prices for next meeting. Need someone who works on a Toro for the current one.

The property at Fertig’s on Fir Street has been cleaned up some and two of the junked cars have been
removed. Will keep track of the rest that needs cleaned.

The property at 110 Nutmeg Street has removed the tires that were in question.

Nothing further to come before council at this time, the meeting adjourned at 7:54 PM.
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